Elementary School Building Committee
Monday, September 21, 2009
7:30 PM   
Meeting Minutes 

Attendees:  Amy Hastings, Stephen Quinn, Michael Wood, Lynn Colletti, David Korn, Craig Martin, Ellen Sturgis, Greta Morgan.  Lorraine Finnegan, SMMA, by speaker phone (as noted)
Audience:
Bill Byron, Ann Needle (Independent)

Ellen Sturgis opened the meeting at 7:32PM

Minutes:  Steve moved approval of the September 14 minutes as amended; Michael seconded. Unanimous

Public Comment: no comments 
MSBA update:  Ellen updated the committee: the design team continues to be talking with MSBA staff but we’ve received no drafts of the Scope & Budget agreement, and the meeting is on the 22nd.
Lorraine asked the committee for official permission to move forward on the well permitting process (she joined us by cell phone speaker).  She expects a 17 month schedule for construction, and about 12 months to get EPA permit for specific location of well.  Preferred location is in the woods, where it wouldn’t impact the playing fields.  Steps toward permitting:

The investigation stage: 1)  Paperwork (filing); 2) Meet with EPA to discuss; 3) Site walk  

Next would be drilling a test well: which could be permanent IF it meets flow requirements.

Cost of this phase: $10,000.

Craig made a motion to allow SMMA to continue with Phase One of siting well process.  Amy seconded. Unanimous.

Outreach:  Sign in front of Center to read “Proposed” with option to change tag line as things move forward.  Bylaw limited to 20 square feet.  Site it perpendicular to 117 and two sided.  SMMA is asked to send draft out for review.

Support Stow Schools is coordinating a banner over 117, lawn signs, and letters to the editor.  There are also house parties scheduled.  Ellen, Steve and Michael volunteered for the three current dates; Gary said he was available for later dates.  Library will host babysitting, and the SSS group is going to run an insert in the newspaper the week before TM.

Our ESBC flyer will run in this week’s paper.  There are presentation boards going up in the Library this week that will be there through TM; the other set are currently up in the COA room (presentation done last Friday).  We’ve spoken at Fincomm public hearing, at selectmen’s meeting, and are on next week’s capital planning meeting.  Lorraine, Craig and Ellen are meeting with members of the Con Comm Thursday morning (others welcome).  Trying to find a time to meet with Historic commission.

The committee discussed contents of the public hearing agenda, scheduled for October 5.
Steve made motion to adjourn, Michael seconded.  Unanimous.  Committee adjourned 9:10pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Ellen S. Sturgis

